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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (1)

Monday 20th February 2006
Question No 13
Question: Councillor Karen Warren
To ask the Manager what action he intends to take to address the safety concerns of residents in the Old Bawn area and other parts of Tallaght who use the Sean Walsh Park on a regular basis, if consideration has been given to the introduction of a CCTV system in the Park as a means of deterring criminal elements, if the Council are in a position to appoint additional rangers to work in tandem with the local Gardai so as to give additional security to those who use the park, and if could set out the total number of instances relating to anti-social behaviour/crime in the park in recent months, and if he will make a statement on the matter?"
Reply:
The  improvement of security measures in Sean Walsh Park  has been included in the Draft Parks Works Programme 2006. 
The Park is also covered by the security cameras located on the N81 which are monitored on an ongoing basis by the Garda Siochana. 
Meetings have also been held with the Garda Siochana regarding the particular problems relating to crime and vandalism in the park and they have agreed to undertake regular patrols through the park, particularly using the Garda Cycle Unit.  
In recent months extensive thinning operations have been carried out within the planted areas in the park with a view to improving the overall security of park users.   
A list of the total no. of instances of anti-social behaviour/crime in the park in recent months is being compiled through the Park Ranger Service and will be forwarded to the Member when complete.
